
Town of Norfolk 
Norfolk Town Board 

Preliminary Budget Hearing 
November 12, 2020 

The Norfolk Town Board held a Public Hearing for the 2021 Budget on 
Thursday, November 12, 2020 at 05:30 PM at the Norfolk Town Hall. 
Present were Supervisor Charles Pernice, Deputy Supervisor Robert 
Harvey, Councilman Donald Purvis, Councilwoman Jean Gang and 
Councilman Paul Paige. Also present was Budget Officer Bill Dashnaw, 
Highway Superintendent Peter Darabon and Town Clerk Jill Molnar. 
Supervisor Pernice opened the hearing. 
There were no questions or concerns from the Public. 
There was discussion on sidewalk repair work. Decision to move forward 
with using an outside contractor to do a portion of the work as well as seeking 
an outside engineer to manage the entire process was approved with a 
motion from Supervisor Pernice and Councilwoman Gang. AIF - Carried        
$100,000 was added to the 2021 budget 5410.4 Sidewalks CE. 
There was discussion about setting up a reserve for site preparation of the 
new town hall.  Budget Officer Dashnaw will attend the next Town Board 
Meeting where this topic will be discussed further. 
There was discussion about the status of the George’s Tavern property 
which has yet to be torn town and cleaned up since the fire over two years 
ago. This situation is in litigation. COVID-19 restrictions may further delay 
resolution. 
The Hearing was closed with a motion by Supervisor Pernice and 
Councilwoman Gang. All in Favor – Carried 

Supervisor – Charles Pernice 
      Deputy Supervisor – Robert Harvey 
      Councilman – Donald Purvis 
      Councilwoman – Jean Gang 
      Councilman – Paul Paige 
 
Dated: 11/12/2020 
Jill M. Molnar – Town Clerk 


